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Principal’s Parent Newsletter – February 27, 2014


Sister Teresa Ballisty, IHM


School Masses 
--- Friday, February 28, 8:30 a.m. – Grade 2B will be our prayer leaders. 
--- Ash Wednesday, March 5, 9:30 a.m. – Grade 7A & KA will be our prayer leaders. 

Stations of the Cross will follow Mass on Fridays during Lent. 
Parents are always welcome to attend Mass with us. 
Virtue of the Month (March) – Love of God, the Greatest Gift 
The virtue of charity is the very heart of the Christian life. Love of God is central to the spirituality of St. Alphonsus. This virtue reminds us of God’s great love for us and our love for God. God’s love is revealed in His Son Jesus. Doing God’s will shows our love for God. We can also show our love of God in the way we express gratitude and thanksgiving to God. 

1. Spend time in preparation for Holy Week and the Easter Triduum.

2. Teach children and young people to express gratitude and thanksgiving in daily prayer. We must constantly give thanks to God who loves us so much. 

3. Pray for vocations. Pray that all people will have the courage to do God’s Will in their lives. 

4. Give thanks to God for your life and for all life. 
School Virtue – Sacrifice

Give up a favorite food or activity as a sacrifice for Lent.
Sacrifice some time to help at home or to help a neighbor. 
Meditate on the Stations of the Cross or the Passion of Christ to appreciate the sacrifice that Jesus made for us.  

The Little Purple Book
Students in grades 2 – 5 will be receiving “The Little Purple Book” as a gift from the HSO. This booklet contains reflections and activities to help children gain a better understanding of the liturgical season of Lent. This booklet can be used by the family to share ideas and practices for the Lenten Season. 
Living Stations
The seventh graders will be preparing for their presentation of the “Living Stations,” which they will perform on Holy Thursday April 17 at  10:00 a.m. for the students and again on Good Friday, April 18th at 7:00 p.m. Both presentations will take place in St. Catharine’s Chapel. 

Lent - Cafeteria

During Lent we will sell only meatless items on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays. 

No snacks will be sold on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays of Lent. (Students can pack a snack if so desired.) 
McGinn School Apparel 
12 South 5th Ave

West Reading PA 19611

610-939-1503

Behind Georgio's Pizza - Parking is available at Rite Aid on Penn Ave and Franklin Street.  

Special pre-St. Patrick’s Day Sale – March 14 and 15 – 10% off all uniform items
You Be the Chemist 
Several of our students participated in “You Be the Chemist” Challenge on February 8. 

Grade 5:



Grade 6:



MacKenzie Partsch


Kara Prisk



Abby Franey



Thientrinh Nguyen



Kristen Swavely


Christian Nguyen



Ben Maurer

Thank you to Mr. Carl Winter, who coached the team and to Mrs. Koch, who has been the moderator of the club. 
Wendy’s Night – Tuesday, March 4, 5:00 – 8:00 p.m.

The HSO is sponsoring a family fun gathering at Wendy’s in Exeter. Bring your family and your appetite. Proceeds help with the many HSO activities for the students. 
Standardized Testing

COGAT – March 12 – 14 – Grades 3, 5, 7

ITBS – March 24 – 28 – Grades 2 – 7 

High School Placement Test – March 24 – 28 – Grade 8
Book Fair – Week of March 16-21
The Book Fair will be opening on Sunday, March 16th and continuing throughout the week. Look for the flyers with all the details. 

Science Fair – March 17-20
Some of our SCS students will be participating in the Science Fair at Albright College. Students must be present on Tuesday, March 18, 1:00-3:00 p.m. for their interviews. Thank you to Mrs. Koch for organizing and coordinating the Science Fair activities for our students. 
Viewing of Projects – Wednesday, March 19, 9:00 a.m.- 7:00 p.m., Albright Bollman Gym
Awards Ceremony – Wednesday, March 19, 7:30 – 9:30 p.m., Albright College Chapel 

Bonding Activity – The fourth graders will have their bonding activity at Berks Catholic High School on Thursday, March 13th. 
[image: image2.wmf]  Friday, March 14 – 12:30 p.m. Dismissal – Faculty Meeting

Snow Make Up Days – Please see the flyer with the snow make up schedule. 
A Note of Thanks – “Our family would like to thank you from the bottom of our hearts for all your prayers, thoughts, and gifts you gave to us in our deepest time of need. We greatly appreciate it.”  Julie Fuzer, Jenna (grade 3), Matt, & Kayla Gantert

Prayer Request

Please remember in your prayers the repose of the soul of 
--Dan Stasek, father of Tim Stasek, class of 2013. Tim is a freshman at Berks Catholic HS. 

--Eric William Simms, grandfather of Maya (grade 7) and Emma Simms (grade 6).
--Norma Sneeringer, grandmother of Mr. Ben Sneeringer, computer and math teacher and great-grandmother of Keegan Sneeringer (grade 2). 

“Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.
 May they rest in peace.”
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